


U.S. Department of Labor Office of the Assistant Secretary  
for Administration and Management 
Washington, D.C. 20210 

 
 
Reference: CRC Complaint No.  
 
 
Ms. Velveeta Golightly-Howell, Director 
Office of Civil Rights (1201A) 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
1200 Pennsylvania Ave., N.W. 
Washington, DC  20460 
 
Dear Director Golightly-Howell: 
 
The U.S. Department of Labor’s Civil Rights Center is transferring the enclosed complaint to 
your office.  We have determined that we lack jurisdiction over the complaint, and it appears to 
be within your authority. 
 
We are notifying the complainant of this transfer.  Our consideration of this complaint is now 
concluded. 

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
DENISE M. SUDELL 
Chief, Office of External Enforcement 
Civil Rights Center 
 
Enclosure 
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